
St George & St Martin Catholic  

Academy 

Dear Parents 

What another year it’s been!   
 
I could not be prouder of our children and the way that they’ve 
dealt with all of the different things that have come their way. 
 
The next 7 weeks is a time for all of the children to have a 
break, enjoy some family time, spend some time outdoors and 
prepare themselves for returning in September.   
 
I want to thank all of our staff for ensuring our school continues 
to be a safe and happy place, as always going above and      
beyond what is expected. 
 
I want to say a big thank you to you, our parents, for all your 
support over the last year.  I know it hasn’t always been easy, 
particularly when children have had to isolate and you’ve had 
to juggle multiple things.   
 
Wishing you a very happy holiday, fingers crossed for sun, and 
see you on Wednesday 8th September at 9am.   
 
September Arrangements 
As I am sure you are aware we will be moving to Stage 4 on the 
Government’s roadmap on July 19th. There are a number of 
implications for schools mostly meaning that we are returning 
to close to normal after the summer break.  
 
When we return on Wednesday 8th September, children will no 
longer be in bubbles and there will be no requirement to wear 
face coverings or to socially distance when dropping off or   
collecting your children. We will be able to return to gathering 
together, for example in assembly and Mass and will of course 
be returning to welcoming parents and carers to school to 
attend events etc.  
 
Children will no longer need to be dropped off and collected at 
specific times.  The school bell will ring at 8:45am and children 
will be allowed to come into school and go to their classroom.  
Children should be at school by 9am when the second bell will 
ring and the doors will be closed.  Any children arriving after 
this time will be classed as late.  All children will finish school at 
3:15pm (Nursery at 3pm).  On the first day in September, 
teachers will meet their class on the playground at 8:45am and 
they should line up as they have been (with the exception of 
Nursery who will go straight into their classroom).  From   
Thursday 9th September, we are requesting that Nursery      
children are left at the Nursery gate, Reception children at the 
Nursery door, Year 1 and Year 2 children at the Key Stage 1 
door.  We will not be allowing parents to come into the Key 
 

Stage 1 building with their child, as the children are used to 
coming in on their own and it will reduce congestion in the 
building. 
 
From September, children will come to school every day in 
their school uniform, and will bring their PE kit to school in a 
named PE bag.   
 
We will also be starting swimming again in September.  Each 
class from Reception to Year 6 will go swimming during the 
year.  You will be informed of the when your child’s swimming 
and PE in September.  Children will go swimming for 1 hour for 
5 weeks, rather than 30 minutes for 10 weeks to give them a 
sustained lesson. 
 
To reduce the risk of spreading any infections we will of course 
be continuing to ensure children follow good hygiene           
procedure, we will continue with regular cleaning around the 
school particularly frequently touched spots and we will       
continue to ensure there is good ventilation around the school.  
 
Please take time to read the below government advice that will 
support you.  
 
Step 4 update - what parents and carers need to know about 
early years providers, schools and colleges - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) 
 
We will be producing a new risk assessment over the summer 
and will send you a copy of this before you return. 
 
Part of the plans do state that we could be asked to              
reintroduce measures if asked to do so by Public Health       
England.  
 
Once again, I would like to thank you for your support and we 
very much look forward to welcoming everyone to school, free  
of the restrictions that we have had placed upon us.  
 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-an
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https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-an


 

Assembly and Mass dates to follow in September 
 
Wednesday 8th September  
 9am School opens 
Sunday 12th September  
 11am Family Mass for new Year 4 children 
Wednesday 15th September  
 6pm Meeting for new Year 4 children and their parents for First Holy Communion  
Monday 20th September 
 Clubs start 
Saturday 25th September 
 12pm First Holy Communion for new Year 4 children 
Friday 8th October 
 8:30am Individual and sibling photos 
Thursday 14th October  
 7pm Combined Schools Mass 
Friday 22nd October  
 Treat Day 
 3:15pm School closes 
Tuesday 2nd November 
 9am School opens 
Wednesday 3rd November 
 Flu vaccination for Reception to Year 6 
Wednesday 10th November 
 3:30pm – 5pm Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 11th November 
 St Martin’s Day 
 5 – 7:30pm Parents’ Evening 
Monday 15th November – Friday 19th November 
 Health Week 
Monday 22nd November 
 2pm Meeting for prospective Nursery 2022 
Thursday 25th November  
 9:15am Meeting for prospective Nursery 2022 
Monday 29th November 
 Last week of clubs 
December 
 Concerts?? – details to follow 
Tuesday 14th December 
 Christmas Eve 
Wednesday 15th December 
 Christmas Day 
Thursday 16th December 
 New Year’s Eve 
 1pm Class parties 
Friday 17th December 
 New Year’s Day 
 Toy and Treat day 
 School closes 

Don’t forget—if your child is moving into Year 3 in 

September they will no longer be entitled to universal 

free school meals.  If your child would like to go onto 

school dinners the cost is £13.00 per week, which 

needs to be paid every Monday in advance via  Sco 

Pay. 

Please note: this is not to be confused with benefit 

related free school meals, which if you are entitled to 

claim, will continue.  Thanks. 



Winter uniform for September is as follows and all children are expected to wear the correct uniform; trainers MUST NOT be worn, even if they 

are black and school trousers MUST be grey, not black: 

 

 

Nursery and Reception   

Girls Boys 

White polo shirt with school motif 
Grey skirt or pinafore 
Burgundy cardigan with school motif 
Black shoes – laces or strap 
White socks or grey tights (not grey socks or black tights) 
  
Girls are permitted to wear a pair of small stud earrings and 
a watch.  Necklaces, bracelets and rings are not permitted 

White polo shirt with school motif 
Grey trousers (not black) 
Burgundy jumper with school motif 
Black shoes (not trainers, including black trainers) 
Grey socks 
  
Boys are permitted to wear a watch. Necklaces, bracelets, 
rings and earrings are not permitted. 

Years 1 – 6   

Girls Boys 

White shirt (not polo shirt) 
School tie 
Grey skirt or pinafore 
Burgundy cardigan with school motif 
Black shoes – laces or strap 
White socks or grey tights (not grey socks or black tights) 
  
Girls are permitted to wear a pair a small stud earrings and a 
watch.  Necklaces, bracelets and rings are not permitted 

White shirt (not polo shirt) 
School tie 
Grey trousers (not black) 
Burgundy jumper with school motif 
Black shoes (not trainers, including black trainers) 
Grey socks 
  
Boys are permitted to wear a watch. Necklaces, bracelets, 
rings and earrings are not permitted. 

Indoor PE kit Outdoor PE kit 

Pale blue polo shirt 
Burgundy shorts 
Black pumps 
White socks for girls wearing tights 

Burgundy/Navy sweatshirt or zip up top 
Burgundy/Navy jogging  bottoms 
Trainers 
White socks for girls wearing tights 

PE is a compulsory subject and all children MUST do PE.  Please ensure your child has a full PE kit in school. 
As we will be getting changed in school, please ensure ALL items of uniform are labelled. 
No jewellery can be worn for any PE lessons so please remove earrings prior to your child coming to school if they are unable to remove 
them themselves. 
 
I’d like to remind you of our policy on haircuts.  There should be: 

* No noticeably dyed hair 

* No shaved heads or partially shaved heads, especially with lines or patterns cut into it  

* No unnatural hair colours or two toned hair colours. 

* All long hair (shoulder length) must be tied back.  Bobbles will be given to children who come into 
school with their hair down. 

 
I do hope you support the children in this matter. 

Today our Year 6 children leave us, which is always a very sad day.  It has been a pleasure being a part of their lives for the last 8 years and I 

have loved getting to know each one of them.   

This year hasn’t been a normal year, but it’s been great that we’ve been able to give them some normality more recently with their trip, the 

signing of their shirts, a slightly different Leavers’ assembly, a slightly different Leavers’ Mass, class party, class   disco and of course Never   

Forget. 

This class will forever be the Class of 2021 – the year of Covid!  They’ve had it tough, but all the way through they’ve kept smiling and stayed 

true to themselves by showing excellent behaviour throughout. 

Having seen them grow from Nursery I have loved watching them become the young adults that 

they are today as they leave us.  There have been some difficult times over the years, but we’ve 

definitely come through them better and stronger.  We are  always sorry to see our  children 

leave and are always so proud when we hear how well they are doing, so please keep us         

informed of how well they are doing.   



Snacks 

For a break time snack, children are allowed to bring toast with butter (no jam, peanut butter, Nutella, etc) from home or 

fruit (fresh or dried), but please NO NUTS.  Key Stage 1 and Foundation Stage have fruit provided for them as part of the            

government scheme. 

Water bottles 

All children will need a water bottle from September. This water bottle must be filled with water at home before coming to school (please no 

juice, flavoured water, fizzy water, etc).  The children will be allowed to fill their water bottle during the day at school, but will bring it home 

every day for cleaning and refilling.  

Dinners 

School dinners will return to having the normal range of choices and children from Reception to Year 6 will eat in the hall. 

Children can choose to have a school dinner or bring a packed lunch.  Children should remain with this choice for the half term.   

Clubs 

From September clubs will continue to be paid for a half term in advance via Scopay as usual.  Refunds will only be given if a child is ill or if 

the club is cancelled.  We will not be give refunds if a child is in school but does not go to the club.  Clubs will be for each class and will be 

held in their classroom.  Clubs letters will be sent out during the first week back in September.  Clubs will return to normal with clubs opened 

up to more than 1 year group. 

Curriculum 

Following the success of the revised curriculum in Key Stage 2 and the move to subjects rather than topics, we have decided to do this for our 

Key Stage 1 classes.  The Early Years (Nursery and Reception) will continue to follow a topic based approach with their new Early Years Curric-

ulum. 

School Fund 

In order to continue to subsidise school trips and to pay for visitors coming into school, we are asking each family to pay £10 

for the year, ideally in the Autumn Term.  Please do your best to pay this amount in the Autumn Term. 

Instrument tuition 

Children already having instrument lessons will be able to continue from September.  Any child in Years 3 – 6 will have the  opportunity to 

learn an instrument from September, a separate letter will be sent in September. 

Class Saints 

From September, each class will have their own class saint. 

 
During the year your children will learn about the lives of their class saint, which they will be able to share with you. 

Nursery The Holy Family 

Reception St Joseph, the Worker 

Year 1 Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta 

Year 2 St Francis of Assisi 

Year 3 Saint Oscar Romero 

Year 4 Blessed Carlo Acutis 

Year 5 St Vincent de Paul 

Year 6 St Maximillian Kolbe 

Wishing you all a very happy summer holiday. 

Kind regards 

D. Farmer 

Mrs. D. Farmer  

Principal 


